
Revision of Emergency Lighting
Systems in Club House

Introduction

• In 2021, fire safety requirements for emergency lighting 
systems in licensed/registered premises have been revised to 
Requirements for Emergency Lighting Systems with Central 
Power Supply [PPA/104 (5th Revision)] and Requirements for 
Self-contained Luminaires Emergency Lighting Systems 
[PPA/104(A) (5th Revision)], as stated in FSD Circular Letter No. 
5/2021 dated 25.5.2021.

• The two revised sets of F.S. requirements will be imposed on 
licensed/registered premises for all submissions of 
applications received by respective licensing authority with 
effect from 1.6.2022.
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Standard Licensing Requirements for Certificate of 
Compliance for Club Premises

• In the wake of the above revision, Standard Licensing
Requirements for Certificate of Compliance for Club
Premises has therefore been updated to align it with the
revised fire safety requirements for emergency lighting
systems in licensed/registered premises.

• The salient points of the updates will be introduced now.
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Reminder

• For clarification of Fire Safety Requirements for
Emergency Lighting Systems, Fire Services Department
(FSD) is the only legitimate authority to be consulted.

• The two revised sets of requirements, viz. PPA/104(5th
Revision) and PPA/104(A) (5th Revision) can be
downloaded from the FSD’s official website:

https://www.hkfsd.gov.hk/eng/fire_protection/notices/circular.html
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